
 

Engineering Department 
 
To: Board of Public Works  

From: John Neumeier, Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

Date: 3/17/2025 

Re: 2d) Interstate 41 - County Road J/Lawe Street Overpass Update 

 
Background information:  
 
Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) will be reconstructing the County 
Road J Interchange in 2025 as part of the Interstate 41 project.   Schedules can 
change and we will update you as necessary, but on the current schedule, important 
dates include: 

- May 5     Project to Begin 
- May 12    CTH J Bridge over I41 closes - demo 
- June 20    Full Closure of I-41 to set new bridge beams 
- June 23   Closure of On/Off Ramps to I-41/CTH J 
- August 25   CTH J Bridge and Ramps re-open 
- September 9    Final Completion  

 
A full schedule is attached. More information, updates and schedules for the I-41 
projects and the CTH J interchange specifically can be found at: 
I41project.wisconsindot.gov  
 
Strategic Plan: NA 
 
Budget: NA 
 
Staff Recommended Action:  
No action needed. Informational only. 








